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USDOL Issues New 
Determination 
• “…PEPRA effectively precludes

certification under Section 13(c) for 
those transit agencies subject to its 
reforms…” 

• USDOL “…not rescinding or otherwise 
taking retrospective action as to the 
particular grant certifications addressed 
in the 2019 Determination…” 

• While USDOL“…will change its 
approach going forward, it will of course 
continue to comply with the injunction 
entered by the Court in the prior case.” 



  

  
     

USDOL’s Role in Transit Funding 

• USDOL required to certify that “employee protective arrangements” are 
“fair and equitable” before federal grants can be released to a “mass 
transit provider” 
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Impact on California Transit Agencies 

• New determination puts at risk: 

– Approximately $2.5 billion in remaining federal emergency relief 

– Approximately $9.5 billion in newly-authorized federal transit funding 

– Competitive grants awarded to CA transit agencies, requiring certification 

– Newly-authorized competitive grant funding 
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How Could This Happen? 

• In August 2019, ATU filed a new PEPRA-based lawsuit against USDOL 
– Contested USDOL’s certification in 2019 of federal transit grants owed to CA 

– Sought revocation of those certifications and enjoinment against USDOL 

• The lawsuit asserted that the District Court’s ruling in a prior round of litigation: 
– Specifically denied California’s request for a broad permanent injunction 

– And, instead, established a limited permanent injunction preventing USDOL from relying 
on PEPRA to deny certification of grants to SacRT and MST only 



 

  

  
 

  

How Could This Happen? (Cont.) 

• Litigation was proceeding in the District Court, with expected resolution 
in summer 2021 

• With change in Presidential Administrations, USDOL requested a delay in the 
hearing schedule and worked to rescind their previous determination 

– Brings us to today 



  

      

        

     

How the State is Responding 

• November 19: State of California filed Motion to Stay Implementation of 
Oct. 28 determination 

– Included information about outstanding balance of relief funds, authorized funding at risk 

– Association coordinated declarations in support from BART, GGBHTD, LA Metro, OCTA, 
VTA 

– State secured declarations in support from CalSTA, ARB, Caltrans 
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Next Steps in Litigation 

• December 3: Opposition Briefs to Motion to Stay due from ATU and USDOL 

• December 10: Reply Brief due from State of California 

• December 17: Hearing on Motion to Stay 

• December 21: Ruling on Motion to Stay Expected 
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Contact Us 

 
 

1415 L St, Suite 1000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

(916) 446-4656 

info@caltransit.org 

caltransit.org 

@CalTransit 

California Transit 
Association 

California Transit 
Association 

@CalTransit 
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